
URGENT AND IMPORTANT NOTE: GYMNASIUM WILL BE UNAVAILABLE 

DUE TO EARTHQUAKE-RESISTANT REPAIR WORK! 

 

To all users of Gymnasium, GOTENSHIA Memorial Arena 

 

We appreciate your use of GOTENSHITA Memorial Arena. 

 

We should inform you of a quick note to let you know that the ceiling of the 

Gymnasium will be repaired for enforcing the earthquake-resistance strength. 

 

The repair work is still uncertain about when it will initiate and terminate, 

scheduled for Monday, November 10, 2014 to Saturday, February 28, 2015. The 

repair work is planned for initially the Court A ceiling and secondly the Courts B-L 

ceilings, so the Court(s) not undergoing the repair would be kept available 

wherever possible.  

 

Therefore, we have taken a measure to get Court A unavailable during a tentative 

period of November 10, the initial day, to December, and then Courts B-L during 

a tentative period of January to February next year.  

 

Especially for two months of December and January when the workplace would be 

being switched from Court A to B-L, clubs/groups who have reserved those Courts 

for that period would be asked for alteration or possibly unavailability of the 

reserved Court, after the repair work period is officially determined. Please be 

forewarned.  

 

During the repair work, also, exclusive use of the Gymnasium will be restricted 

only to the Athletic Clubs belonging to the Athletic Foundation of the University of 

Tokyo, and the clubs/groups with the “A” Registration. During all the hours except 

for their exclusive use, the Courts will be opened up to personal use so that the 

Courts can be available to as many users as possible.  

 

We expect early November notification of determined work periods. We are very 

sorry that the Gymnasium courts will be partially unavailable and that this note is 

short, but we appreciate your cooperation and understanding that the repair work 

will be implemented for enforcing the earthquake-resistance strength.  


